
Meeting Minutes 

 

ENFIELD CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING      03/07/2013 

 

Present:  Alan Strickland, Chair, Gary Gaudette, Jeanine King, Sue Hagerman, Shirley Green, Dwight Marchetti (by 

phone), Phil King 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM 

 

Introduction:  New Minute-taker Shelley Geoghegan. 

 

Discussion Topic:  New Town of Enfield website under construction. 

 

Motion made by Gary to accept December 2012 minutes.  Seconded.  Passed 

 

Survey discussion with Enfield Town Manager, Steve Schneider: 

The Town has hired Chris Rollins to survey the remaining line on the Bicknell Brook property.  Steve met with Mr. 

Poitras (?) and Mr. Rollins to walk the line, and all parties were agreeable.  The first line, based on the tax map, was found 

to be inaccurate based on deed research done by Mr. Rollins.  The end result will be a land swap and a boundary line 

adjustment.  This will go before the Planning Board in March/April.  If we had gone with the line as stated in the Deed, 

we would have lost access to the trail. 

 

A discussion followed about the costs of the survey, and what is considered a Town expense versus a Conservation 

Commission expense.  It was pointed out, that as per the April 2012 Minutes, Alan and Steve had a conversation about the 

survey resulting in Steve telling Alan to have the survey done and to bill the town.  The total to date is $2,800 (2012) plus 

unbilled work to date for 2013.  Steve pointed out that it is the Town of Enfield’s property, which the Conservation 

Commission helps to manage.  The costs are related to establishing the property.  The Selectboard was aware the work 

had to be done.  They are the stewards of our resources. 

 

Citizen Forum:  Craig Sanborn 

Mr. Sanborn explained that he has thirty one years of experience building and maintaining hiking trails, including Mt. 

Cardigan and Mt. Sunapee, and that he would like to volunteer to rehab Cold Pond Trail.  His request was for help from 

members of the Conservation Commission, or a resolution of support that he can use when he approaches Fish and Game. 

 

A discussion followed about the condition of the trail, recent maintenance, and state involvement with lands. 

 

Motion made by Gary that the minutes include a statement of general support of Mr. Sanborn’s application to 

maintain and fix Cold Pond Trail.  Seconded.  Passed. 

 

Craig will keep the Commission informed about the status, and if approved the work schedule and volunteer needs. 

 

Discussion about correspondence received about Graham property on Spectacle Pond (John and Sharon Graham): 

The cover letter was read out loud, basically saying that a waiver was granted to let them do what they want to do. (Refer 

to scanned copies of letters attached to minutes). 

 

Old Business – Update by Shirley Green on watershed study: 

As relates to EPA Section 319 Grant, Crystal Lake is a high quality pristine lake.  The focus of this grant is on controlling 

phosphorous entering the lake by developing a management plan.  Plans run from $25 – 35,000, with a high of $150,000.  

The grant would require a forty percent match from us, which can include meeting attendance, meeting space, and 



volunteer labor.  UNH partners would also count as a match.  We would work with a project manager from DES.  The 

forty percent match of $60,000 is $24,000.  The logistics of the forty percent including matching is all laid out.  The first 

phase is to create a solid watershed management plan, and then apply for another grant for the implementation phase, 

which involves finding the sources of the phosphorous and making plans to address those sources.  A motion is needed to 

continue with the process. 

 

Motion made by Sue for the Conservation Commission to pursue the watershed assistance grant.  Seconded.  

Passed. 

 

Discussion about procedure for handling requests for permit support/approval between meetings: 

Steve’s take is that it depends on how time sensitive the matter is, and in response to concerns about liability he asserted 

that there is no liability as no approval is being given.  A recommendation was made to create procedures.  Shirley:  “I 

believe that the whole commission should have the opportunity to review applications before they are signed by the 

Chairman and sent to DES.” 

 

 

Motion made by Dwight to adjourn.  Seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 8:17. 

 

Post-adjournment discussion of New Business:  Bicknell Brook Trail violations: 

The violation involves the same violation and individual that occurred years ago.  Steve turned it over to the police, but it 

may be hard to pursue legally.  It was suggested that this could be pursued as a civil case.  See attached scanned letters. 

 

Submitted by: 

Shelley Geoghegan 

 

NOTE:  Scanned letters follow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 



 



 
 

 



 


